




BENJAMIN FRANKLIN MEDAL RECIPIENTS RECOGNIZED IN COLLEGE-HOSTED SYMPOSIA
In April, the College of Engineering 
proudly hosted two symposia featuring 
the 2014 Benjamin Franklin Medal 
recipients in Electrical Engineering and 
Mechanical Engineering. 

Director of the Center for Advanced 
Communications, Moeness Amin, 
PhD, hosted Electrical Engineering 
laureates Shunichi Iwasaki, PhD, of 
the Tohoku Institute of Technology in 
Sendai, Japan; and Mark H. Kryder, 
PhD, of Carnegie Mellon University 
in Pittsburgh, Pa. Drs. Iwasaki and 
Kryder were cited for the development 
and realization of the system of 
Perpendicular Magnetic Recording, 
which has enabled a dramatic increase 
in the storage capacity of computer-
readable media. Symposium speakers 

from industry and academia addressed 
various aspects of the system, and the 
event culminated with presentations 
by the laureates. Dr. Iwasaki spoke to 
“Perpendicular Magnetic Recording 
to New Civilization–From Science to 
Technology,” and Dr. Kryder presented 
“The Implementation and Future of 
Perpendicular Recording Technology.”

Professor and Mechanical Engineering 
Department Chair, C. Nataraj, PhD,
welcomed Professor Ali Hasan 
Nayfeh, PhD, recipient of the 
2014 Benjamin Franklin Medal in 
Mechanical Engineering. Dr. Nayfeh 
is a distinguished professor emeritus 
at Virginia Polytechnic Institute and 
State University in Blacksburg, Va., 
and a distinguished professor at the 

University of Jordan in Amman, Jordan. 
Recognized for his novel methods of 
modeling complex engineering systems 
in structural dynamics, acoustics, fluid 
mechanics and electromechanical 
systems, Dr. Nayfeh anchored a unique 
symposium on the development of 
perturbation methods in nonlinear 
dynamics. Invited presentations by 
seminal contributors covered the 
history of the development of the 
field of nonlinear dynamics, many of 
them stemming from Dr. Nayfeh’s 
contributions, as well as wide-ranging 
applications to engineering systems 
analysis and design.

Founded in 1824, The Franklin 
Institute’s Awards Program has long 
been recognized as the oldest, and most 

comprehensive, science and technology 
honor bestowed in the country and 
around the world. Laureates of The 
Franklin Institute are brought to 
Philadelphia each spring for a weeklong 
series of events and activities aimed at 
connecting and celebrating the laureates’ 
remarkable accomplishments with area 
students and the community.











A PARENT’S 
PERSPECTIVE
“�I am thoroughly impressed 
with the engineering 
students’ deep technical 
knowledge and the 
compassion they have 
for others. Villanova is 
clearly on the right track 
in educating brilliant 
students who understand 
that they are part of a 
global community. They 
have the right attitude not 
only to have successful 
careers, but also to be key 
contributors to society.” 
—�Paul Power ’82 VSB, 

father of Hannah Power ’16 CE
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LIVING AN EXTRAORDINARY LIFE—SHERRIE-ANN MARTIN ’09 ChE
BY BRENDA LANGE

The transition from student to career 
woman was nearly seamless for Sherrie-
Ann Martin ’09 ChE. Although it took 
her about five months to find a position 
that was right for her, she landed 
somewhere many fellow engineers might 




